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Happy & Hope...We Deliver

A Taste of Milk & Honey
Resilience. In a recent seminar for ministers in Kansas City, I was teamed with psychiatrist 
and long-time friend, Dr. Betty Bashaw. In our discussions of displacement, disappointment, 
and violence, Dr. Bashaw introduced the subject of resilience. She pointed out that persons 
who have experienced poverty, family breakups, and even death in the family, if resilient, 
can adapt and live successful, fruitful lives.

And what makes for resilience? Among several factors, two especially impressed me:  
1) the encouragement and emotional connection with an adult outside the family, and  
2) the ability to read early and experience a love of books. (Dr. Bashaw cited a study by 
Werner and Smith.)

I thought of our Children’s Enrichment Program and was quietly proud. 
Well, not too quietly: I mentioned it to a few dozen.

But I especially wanted you to know.

- Written by Dr. Fred Craddock, August 2006

From the Executive Director
It’s like ‘Happy New Year’ at The Craddock Center right now. We have begun our new fiscal 
year and in September we started our 22nd year in the classrooms in southern Appalachia. 
A new year typically brings feelings of enthusiasm and excitement and that is definitely the 
case at The Craddock Center.

And why is that?
•	 We are fully staffed for our Children’s Enrichment Program with six incredibly talented 

Arts Specialists who bring over 150 years of experience in early childhood education, 
music education, and storytelling.

•	 Our Children’s Enrichment Program is growing. We have added two new preschool 
programs and the number of children we serve continues to grow…fifty more than  
last year.

•	 You will see two articles in this newsletter where our supporters continue to ensure 
we can serve the children. We will have enough books and knitted hats in November! 
Thank you! This event in November is one of the longest annual traditions of The 
Craddock Center. Three years ago, we also started providing gloves to the little ones.

•	 We have added three new, passionate, and enthusiastic Board Members in the last  
three months.

•	 And last, but certainly not least, the newest program at The Craddock Center, Smart 
Babies is about to begin. After over a year of research and planning, our first Smart 
Babies workshop will be delivered this Fall. The benefits of this free program to the 
parents and their children will be immeasurable. Please see the article in this newsletter.

We are able to do this because of you…our generous supporters who believe in 
our vision and mission. You see the benefits of our programs and support them 
with your time, talents, and donations. Thank you for making a difference for the 
children and families in southern Appalachia!
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BEGINNING THIS FALL: OUR NEWEST PROGRAM!

SMART BABIES!
The “Smart Babies” program will be using the Ready for Kindergarten curriculum  
which emphasizes targets in three areas (examples of each target provided):

Language and Literacy
•	 Naming and matching letter shapes
•	 Recognizing sight words
•	 Singing, chanting, and rhyming
•	 Hearing spoken words

Math and Reasoning
•	 Counting
•	 Matching number shapes
•	 Naming colors
•	 Adding/subtracting

Social and Emotional Learning
•	 Relating to others
•	 Following directions
•	 Developing emotional well-being

We will initially concentrate our workshops for parents with children in the following age groups:  0 - 1 years, 1 - 2 
years, and 2 - 3 years.

Parents will attend three workshops over the year that will be focused on the Ready for Kindergarten curriculum. 
Workshops will be approximately 90 minutes in duration with 6-10 participants. During each workshop, parents will 
learn about targets in the three areas mentioned above and be given methods and tools (toys and books) to focus on 
these targets at home. There will be lots of opportunities for sharing and practicing. We plan to provide a meal after 
each workshop to promote further discussion and bonding among the parents.

“Smart Babies” will also provide interim sessions for parents which will be a little more informal. We plan on visits to 
the library, playdates at the park and exploring other ways to promote their babies’ mind development.

D I D  Y O U  K N O W ? *

40% 
40% of children walk 

into kindergarten 
already one to three 

years behind.

71% 

71% of children who 
start kindergarten 

behind are still behind 
in the 5th grade.

2% 
Students who start 

Kindergarten below grade 
level have less than a 2% 
chance of attending post 

high school education. 

*Provided by “Ready for Kindergarten”



BEGINNING THIS FALL: OUR NEWEST PROGRAM!

SMART BABIES!
Celebrate National Family Literacy Month
National Family Literacy Month is celebrated during the month of November. This is an opportunity for families to learn 
and read together. It also celebrates the work that literacy programs, such as those from The Craddock Center, do to 
empower families.

Here are ways families can celebrate National Family Literacy Month:

•	 Visit your local library with your family. In addition to books, find out about all the programming your library has 
to offer. You would be surprised that many offer classes, workshops, movie nights, reading groups, and more for all 
ages on a vast variety of topics.

•	 Join and participate in a book club or start a book club. Make it fun and get creative with your book club meeting by 
having activities or serve food related to the books your group is reading. MAYBE GREEN EGGS AND HAM!

•	 Attend a book festival together. 

•	 Book festivals are held nationally and locally. It’s a wonderful opportunity to meet authors, explore a huge variety of 
genres, meet people, and share the joy of reading. If there is not a festival happening in your area, talk to your local 
chamber of commerce to see how you can develop one in your community.

•	 Create a book exchange in your neighborhood. Simply set up a small container to house the books and protect 
them from the elements a sign that reads, “Take a book, leave a book,” for your neighbors to share books.

•	 Donate books. Everyone has at least a few books that they have read and that are now lying on a shelf someplace in 
their home waiting for eager eyes to read them again. Consider donating your gently used children’s books to The 
Craddock Center or a local charity in your area.

•	 Share the love and joy of reading. Volunteer to read 
to patients in the hospital, to children in preschool, 
or to the elderly in a nursing facility. It costs 
nothing to be kind and to share your time with 
those who could use your smile and an open 
book.

•	 Discuss what you’ve read. Encourage your 
children to talk about what they have read. 
Whenever we experience something 
good, we talk about it. Talk about 
the books that excite you with your 
children, people around you at work, 
or anywhere.

•	 Read, read, and read some more. 
Read about any and everything 
that interests you. No matter 
what it may be, read for the 
enjoyment of reading.



Janice Glascock
Born in Anacortes, WA, Janice moved 
with her family to Rock Hill, SC, in 
1963, where her dad took a new job. 
Her first job after college graduation 
was in Eastern Kentucky at a hospital 
in the heart of Appalachia where she 
met her future husband, Gale. After starting a family, 
Gale took a new position in Augusta, GA, where they 
spent 9 years, eventually moving to Marietta, GA. After 
her retirement, Janice moved to Blue Ridge, GA, where 
she benefitted from being involved in the community. 

Janice has always thoroughly enjoyed little children, 
making up plays for her smaller cousins, teaching 
swimming when she was in college and then being 
blessed with two children of her own. Having spent a 
number of years living in Appalachia, she has seen the 
outcomes for disadvantaged children. Being involved 
with The Craddock Center feels like a good personal fit 
at this time in her life.

Welcome
Board Member

TO OUR NEWEST

Kudos and Thanks 
for Craddock Cares
I am one of the advocates at the 
North Georgia Mountain Crisis  
Network. I need to tell you what a blessing the  
Craddock Cares bags, full of useful and thoughtful items, 
bring to our Outreach office. The bags are chock filled 
with homemade knitted hats, stuffed animals, water, 
toiletries, blankets, and more. I have had the need to 
bring several of these to the hospital where I met and 
worked with young women who were in a very difficult 
situation. The women were scared, in pain, and highly 
vulnerable. Hospitals are cold and hospital gowns do 
not offer much warmth or even the best coverage. The 
blankets in the care bags have been so useful and so 
appreciated. My clients commented on how sweet the 
stuffed animal was, drank the water while at the hospi-
tal and one put on the hat for extra warmth. The client 
care bag helps me as the advocate show our clients that 
we are there to help and support them. Thank you 
so much for all you do to help The North Georgia 
Mountain Crisis Network serve anyone dealing 
with domestic violence or sexual assault.
Joyce Dorian M.Ed., Ed.S. 
SAVA/Community Outreach/Prevention & Education 
Coordinator, North Georgia Mountain Crisis Network, Inc.

Book Drive
We Needed Brand New  

Children’s Books and You Responded!
SINCE THE AUGUST 2023 NEWSLETTER  

APPEAL, WE RECEIVED $2,600 IN  
DONATIONS. THIS ENABLED US TO  

PURCHASE THE REMAINING CHILDREN’S  
BOOKS NEEDED FOR NOVEMBER. 

WE ALSO RECEIVED OVER 100 NEW BOOKS!
Thank you for your generosity  
and supporting our children!

We Needed Brand New  
Children’s Books and You Responded!



Back to School Testimonial
Thank you so much to The Craddock Center  
and Mrs. Sheila for all you do for our Union  
County Pre-K students. They love the music  

and stories you share with us!
-Holly Cook, Director Union County Pre-K

The commitment of The Craddock Center is a 
reason a difference will be made in many childrens’ 

lives. Thank you for all your hard work!!
-Brian Hoyt, Teacher, Murphy Elementary Pre-K

Save the Date
Save the Date
Save the Date



The Hats Make a Difference…
Thank You!
“As a former teacher of students who received these hats, I can say they 
made such a difference…in smiles and warm ears on the playground! Thank 
you Craddock Center, Carrie and everyone else who cares for the children in 
our community!  We are blessed because of you!”

- Veronica Ellsworth 

Thank You Knitters!
The winters in southern Appalachia can be cold and keeping our children 
warm is a top priority. Each November we give all of our 1,100+ children 
handmade knitted hats that are donated by knitters and knitting groups. 

Once again, your generosity and hard work is helping us with 
this annual tradition! We have received an abundance of beautiful, 
wonderfully warm, knitted hats from all over the country.

We collect these hats all year long. Please continue to send us the hats that 
you make throughout the year. We can also pick up hats from knitters close  
to our area. 

You can mail hats to The Craddock Center, 300 Cherry Log Street, #69,  
Cherry Log, GA 30522. Call 706-632-1772 for more information. 

THANK YOU FOR HELPING TO KEEP OUR CHILDREN WARM!

Can You Spot the 
10 Differences?



Thursday Night AA
Anne Haltiwanger

Jeffrey Welch
Willis and Leona DuVall

Wayne Everbach
Donna Lee Fowlie

Log Cabin Community Church
Jack Nolen

Jerald and Aundre Rookstool
William Donovan
Paul H. Anderson
Due West United  

Methodist Church
William and Connie Inglish

Amy McChesney
Carol Moulder
Gloria Rippy

Judy Weiland
Albert Toth

Mary Beussee
Maureen and Daniel Hicks

Kenneth Irby
Celine Melton

Ted and Cindy Minick
Louise Reaves
Linda Sutton

Eugene and Lois Watson
Johnny Wray

Craddock Center Board
Carol Hanson

Jane Simpson
James and Betty Willis
Michael McWilliams

Dorothy Houk
John Ahern

Barbara Beard
Blue Jeans Pizza & Pasta

Beth Bowser
Linda and Maxie Brown

Joe Cantwell
Ellen Carpenter
Ida-Anne Clarke

Jeffrey Croonquist
Darryl and Marilyn Devnich
William and Winship Durrett

Florida and Doug Ellis
Caroleta Garrett

Allen and Sharon Garrison
Ellen Giles

Bill and Sharon Golden
Group of Rachel
Janet Harding

Christopher Hefferen
Lisa Helbing

MIllias Don Helms
Elizabeth Howard

Marjorie Hurst
Marla Johnson

Teresa Jones
Jane Keene

Norma Kilpatrick
Elizabeth Majoros

Carol Martel
Joanne McNally
Hedy Morrison

Arlyn and Susan Moulder
Wilton Moulder

Karen and Joseph Page
Beth Powers
Anne Prince

Mr. and Mrs. J. F. Reeves
James and Caroline Riggans
Karen and Jennifer Rogers

Sandy Springs Christian Church
Lynette Savage

Ben and Claire Shelley
Warren Stevens
Sherry Walden
Betty Whitman

Byron and Judy Wyndham
Rhonda and David Haight

Kelley Galambos
Carrie Davis

Will and Peggy Sanders
Alpha Delta Kappa –  

Alpha Nu Chapter
Michelle Babcock

Bradley Baker
Jerrice and Dennis Barrett

Lynn Barrett

David Akers
Nordstrom Inc.

Victor and Barbara Cavanaugh
Richard Coombs

Mary Joe Dellinger
Sandra DeRose

Lisa Dick
Eve Earnest

Meribah Elliott
Maryo Ewell

Gary Schneeberg
Robert Gleadall
Amy Grosklags

Joe Hagen
Edward and Helen Hatch

Milton and Janis Hill
Knox Jensen

Nancy Lawton-Shirley
Mary Marage

Lori and Ron McCane
Andy and Sherry Meeks

Linda and John Montgomery
Mr. and Mrs. E. Fay Pearce, Jr.

Kathleen Russell
Sharon Stokes

Mary Turner
Mary Vento

John and Martha Wallace
Deanne Wanzek

Gail Minnich Watson

John and Ann Watson
Linda Glaser
Jane Carwell

Tracy Goodbar
Betty Brown

Frank and Penny Chirpich
Lynda Echelberger

Tracy Hargesheimer
Raymond LaBean

Richard and Peggy Ziglar
Alpha Delta Kappa –  

Alpha Lambda
Kathleen Barrett

Margaret Blackmon
Colleen Boissonneault

Carrie Cirrito
Barbara Clark

Robert and Emily Cowdrick
Mrs. Moncure Crowder

Charles and Nancy Cunningham
Jacqueline Ganser

Lynn Higginbotham
Nancy Jakobsen

Joseph Maddison
Lori Marquez

John Morrison
Kathryn Nevin
Janet Noblin

David and Ruth Stahl
Mary Thaxton

Tisbest Philanthropy
Barbara Wirth

Patti Zimmerman
Frances Shumake

Mary Joan Culberston
Suzanne Hogland

Keith Dunphy
Arthur Wickman

Charles Krick
Steven Pruett

Martha and Richard Kessler
Joy and Cleveland Kiser

Laura Jensen
Layne & Linda Smith  
and Kristen Vincent

Diane Parker
Chrystal Cook
Joe Bazemore

Anne Williamson
Kathy Knox

Sherry Petraroli
Deanna Turco

R. Michael and Andrea Bales
Gavin and Carolyn Scott

Emily Smith
Wesleyan Hills UMC Memphis

Darlene Bundrick
Robert and Stacy Carr

Karen Howarth and Phil Rosenberg
Francine and Thomas Huff

Up to $500

Friends of The Craddock Center
The Craddock Center cannot do what we do for the children and families of Southern Appalachia without the financial support  

of our donors. Thank you and recognition to those individuals, organizations, and foundations for their generosity  
in supporting The Craddock Center since August 1, 2022 through September 30, 2023.

$15,000+ William B. Orkin Foundation, Inc.

$10,000+
Warren and Augusta Hume Foundation

Gary and Nancy Fayard
Mrs. Nettie Craddock

Frances Wood Wilson Foundation, Inc.
Helen M. Lewis

Elizabeth Roberts King Endowment

Evelyn Mitchell
Paige Peugh

Eugene and Karen Boring
Piedmont Charitable Foundation, Inc.

The George Link Jr. Charitable Trust
Hammill Family Foundation

The Scott Hudgens Family Foundation

$5,000+

$500+
Ronald and Bette Jensen

Rebecca and Daniel Doster
Pledging Foundation

Steven and Annette McBrayer
St. Elizabeth’s Episcopal Church

Jim McLean
The Zoo Groovy Art

Patrick and Debra Hrdy
Leslie and Susan Spencer

Jewish Congregation of Blue Ridge
Blue Ridge United Methodist Church

Rebecca Bunton
Ken Cissna

Gordon Hellman

Nancy Sargent McGrath
James Shelton
Ginger Walker

Friends of Hidden Lake
Jackson EMC Foundation

John McMullan
Pat and Joe Webb

Vivian Guthrie
Ann White Morton

Frances Tipton
David Jones

Mark and Judith Musick
Tommy and Cathy Archibald

$3,000+
Susan Elliott-Bryan

Faith, Hope, & Charity Recycle Store, Inc.
Nora Roberts Foundation

Church of the Good Samaritan

Christian Church Foundation
Jerry and Faye Hardiman
John and Dee Craddock

$2,000+
Big Canoe Chapel Women’s Fellowship

Sally C. Anderson
Ray and Muriel Larson Gift Fund

Marcia Lehman
Milly Hastings and Steve Stevens

Sarah Allred
Bev Cook

Ellijay Lions Club
Gilmer County Family Connection

Earline Crooke
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Haralson

Sue and Mike Hriljac
New Hope Christian Church

Diane Bales

$1,000+
Network for Good

Robin Massaro
Kirk Cameron and Michael 

Kilpatrick
Patti O’Dell

Amicalola EMC Trust
August Fifth Foundation

Blue Ridge Kiwanis
Clipper Petroleum Foundation

Ann H. Cook
William and Patty Crowl
Hartwell and Susan Dew

John Hastings
Ethel and Clay Hock

JT Digital Media
Marlowe Kennedy

Linda Kliros
Ronald and Bette Jensen

Gerald and Joan Lord
Carol G. McGinnis

Marvin and Eileen McRoberts

Judith Clairmont  
and Timothy Vanduser
Cherokee County (NC) 

Endowment Fund
Clarence & Gwendolyn Seeliger

Southstate Bank Blue Ridge
United Community Banks

Rolf Meinhold
Michael Ellison

Sherry and Bill Echelberger
Dr. Russ Atchley
Robin Massaro

Alight Solutions


